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M E M O R A N D U M

CN12-G-004

TO:

Food Service Directors and Main Nutrition Contacts
FROM:

Jane Brand, Director
DATE:

July 22, 2011
SUBJECT:
Correspondence between the CDE Nutrition Unit and School Districts/ Sponsors
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The purpose of this memo is two-fold: to advise districts regarding submitting information to the CDE Nutrition Unit, as well as to inform districts about the methods the CDE Nutrition Unit uses to distribute information.
Districts Submitting Information to the CDE Nutrition Unit
Mail sent to CDE via the United States Postal Service is routed first through a state mail processing center for x-raying and sorting. Due to this process, it is not uncommon for mail to take at least a week to arrive in the CDE Nutrition Unit mailbox, from the postmarked date. Please keep this in mind when deadlines for submission are approaching. Additionally, always be sure to check whether the information requested is to be postmarked by a given date or whether it is to be received by a certain date.
Mail to our office should be addressed as follows:

Colorado Department of Education 
Staff Contact Name

Nutrition Unit

201 E. Colfax Ave. #201

Denver, CO 80203

If mail is not addressed specifically to a staff member and to the Nutrition Unit, it then has to be re-sorted. This will result in further delay.

All mail sent via FedEx must have a room number on it, or it cannot be delivered.

The CDE Nutrition Unit Distributing Information
The CDE Nutrition Unit maintains the following contact lists in our databases:
· One Main Contact (will receive Renewal Agreement, general numbered memos, and miscellaneous correspondence; will be contacted for the CRE/SMI reviews)
· One Free and Reduced Contact (will receive Free and Reduced Packet and Verification Information; will, in addition to attendees from the previous year, be advised about the annual mandatory Free and Reduced Training)

· Up to two Direct Certification Users (must have attended training; will have access to the Direct Cert System and will receive all notifications about this system)

· Up to two Online Claim System Users (will have access to the Online Claim System; will receive all notifications about reimbursements)
· One PK-2 User (will have access to the PK-2 Reduced Lunch Claim System; will receive all related notifications)
· Up to two contacts for the Summer Food Service Program (will receive all pertinent information)

· The Afterschool Care Snack Program and Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Program also have main contacts; our office works with the Main Contact for the district and/or the contact person listed by each district on the application for each of these programs.

From these databases, we generate both mail and e-mail.
It is the responsibility of district personnel, upon receipt of notifications from the CDE Nutrition Unit, to disseminate this information to appropriate parties. This would include supervisors advising their staff—as well as district staff, should they be the given contact person, keeping their supervisors apprised of critical information.
It is the responsibility of each district to update the CDE Nutrition Unit as changes occur in contact information.
Please submit the attached District Contact Information sheet for the 2011-2012 school year to better assist us in contacting the appropriate person in your district.
If you have any questions, please call our office at 303-866-6450.
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